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ADDENDUM NO. 3 

DATE:  November 20, 2019 

TO:  PROSPECTIVE BIDDERS AND PLAN HOLDERS  

FROM:  Richard M. Nethercote, Jr.,  
District Contracts Administrator 
Florida’s Turnpike Enterprise 

SUBJECT: CONTRACT NO.:  E8S02 
FINANCIAL PROJECT NO.: 438020 1 72 02 
COUNTIES:   St. Lucie, Indian River, Okeechobee, Osceola, 

Orange, Lake, Sumter, Seminole, Brevard 
PROJECT NAME:  Performance Based ITS Maintenance – Florida’s 

Turnpike 

BIDS TO BE RECEIVED: November 26, 2019 at 5:00 P.M Local Time 

Proposers and other interested parties are informed that the above referenced documents are hereby 
revised, changed and supplemented as set forth below:

GENERAL 
Section 4-4.1 of the Scope (Page 21), fifth paragraph has been deleted and replaced by the following: 

The Department is not a “Sunshine 811” member. The Contractor shall determine conflict 

and mark the horizontal route of the ITS facilities when work to be performed by others is in the vicinity of 

ITS facilities.  The Contractor shall mark the horizontal route of all ITS facilities one (1) time when noticed 

by the Department at the start of a new Department Construction project.  Review plans which may 

include Permit operations to identify potential conflicts with the ITS infrastructure and provide a 

recommendation and justification of locate/designate requirements in accordance with the UAM. The 

Contractor will be responsible for repairs and device Availability and Reliability due to damage to ITS 

infrastructure regardless of the cause. The Department authorizes the Contractor to pursue recovery 

against any responsible party for reimbursement of costs incurred in accordance with Section 2.5. When 

substitutions are proposed for existing systems, they must be equal or surpass the functionality of the 

existing components. Submit proposed substitutions to the Department for review. The Contractor shall 

fully accept the risk and responsibility of success or failure for the proposed substitution components, 

materials, and/or parts. The Department reserves the right to deny the implementation of such 

components, materials and or parts in the Department’s best interest. 

If you have any questions regarding this information, please contact Rich Nethercote at the number 
shown above, ext. 3885.




